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Hi Nicole
 
We have reviewed your email and the responses from the Intervenors this afternoon.
 These communications suggest an adjournment might then be sought or ordered to
provide further time to respond. Our client does not wish to see an adjournment of the
hearing dates.  In that regard, we have received instruction to withdraw the request for
submission of the two (2) additional letters that were served.  
 
Given the withdrawal of the two (2) additional letters, could you kindly confirm the hearing
will continue next week as scheduled. 
 
Gary G. Demeulenaere, K.C.* 
Partner
Stewart McKelvey
D: 902.629.4509 
C: 782.377.3733
*Law Corporation 
 

From: Ryan MacDonald <ryan.macdonald@keymurraylaw.com> 
Sent: Friday, February 21, 2025 3:58 PM
To: Nicole McKenna <nmckenna@csmlaw.com>
Cc: Gary Demeulenaere <gdemeulenaere@stewartmckelvey.com>; Hilary Newman
<hnewman@stewartmckelvey.com>; Howatt’s Shell <howattsshell@gmail.com>
Subject: Application - Retail Petroleum License - Docket PD527

 
This is an external email.

Nicole –
 
We are writing to confirm the position of Ceretti’s following the ruling at the Preliminary
Hearing this morning that two letters of support in favour of the Applicant will be accepted for
filing and form part of the record in the above-noted matter.
 
As a respondent, Ceretti’s intends to file materials in response to the two letters of support
that were accepted today. However, having it confirmed by the Commission today that the
letters of support will now form part of the evidentiary record, Ceretti’s will still need to
determine the timeline for the completion of its responding materials. Given today’s order on
the admissibility of the two letters of support, and for the benefit of the Commission and the
other respondent, we can advise that Ceretti’s will not be in a position to provide and file a
meaningful response in the brief period between now and the commencement of the
scheduled hearing date.
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We trust that the foregoing provides the Commission with what is needed for today’s
purposes, but should you require anything further from us, please advise.
 
Ryan
 
Ryan MacDonald*
Partner
tel +1 (902) 368-7825 (direct) | fax +1 (902) 368-3762 
80 Grafton Street, Suite 200
PO Box 875
Charlottetown PE  C1A 1K7
asst Jennifer Gurszki | +1 (902) 894-7051
*Practising through a professional corporation

                    
 

This e-mail, including any attachments, is confidential and may be protected by solicitor/client privilege. It is intended only for
the person or persons to whom it is addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender by e-mail or
telephone. Les informations contenues dans ce courriel, y compris toute(s) pièce(s) jointe(s), sont confidentielles et peuvent
faire l'objet d'un privilège avocat-client.  Les informations sont dirigées au(x) destinataire(s) seulement. Si vous avez reçu ce
courriel par erreur, veuillez en aviser l'expéditeur par courriel ou par téléphone.
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